

Information Governance Coventry City Council PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk

5 March 2021

Please contact Information Governance Direct line 024 7697 5408 infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: REQ08068

Thank you for your request for information on Housing Benefit.

Your request and our responses are outlined below:

1.Please advise the rent threshold levels at which you consider accommodation which is supported to be unreasonably expensive and therefore subject to restriction.

There is no "rent threshold". All cases are looked at independently and Information is considered in relation to rents, client groups, level of care support or supervision required, geographical location and several other factors.

2.Please provide weekly Housing Benefit eligible rent levels paid for all supported accommodation in the Borough (and clarify if these are supported but not exempt and supported exempt). If possible, please could you show the total/gross weekly rent split between the core rent, eligible and ineligible service charges. You should be able to produce this as a business objects SEA report however if not could you provide the highest supported and supported exempt HB eligible rent, and core rent that you pay (we are looking to ensure our rents stay below market thresholds).

Highest weekly eligible rent for supported exempt accommodation is £370.61.

Highest weekly eligible rent for specified (not exempt) accommodation is £196.60.

Just because these are the highest eligible rents it does not mean they reflect average

market thresholds. As explained in the answer to Q1 these rents will reflect several factors in respect of the individual accommodation.

The supply of information in response to a freedom of information request does not confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

Should you wish to make any further requests for information, you may find what you are looking for is already published on the Council's web site and in particular its FOI/EIR Disclosure log, Council's Publication Scheme, Open Data and Facts about Coventry.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email casework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

Information Governance